2023 北京十八中初一(上)期中



英 语

_	、单项选择。从下面往	各题所给的 A、B、C 三	个选项中,选择可以为	填入空白处的最佳选项。
1.	(0.5分) Mum, this	is Miss Limy	English teacher. ()
	A. He's	B. She's	C. It's	D. They're
2.	(0.5分) - What class	ss are you?		
	- I am in Class 3. ()		
	A. in	B. at	C. on	D. for
3.	(0.5分) Jane is a nu	rseshe works in	n a hospital. ()	
	A. but	B. and	C. because	D. so
4.	(0.5分) —	aunts do you have, Ros	se?	
	—Let me see.My moth	ner has two sisters. ()	
	A. How many	B. What	C. Where	D. How much
5.	(0.5分) —	_is your mother's job?		
	—My mother is an Eng	glish teacher. (
	A. How old	B. What	C. Where	D. Who
6.	(0.5分) —	is the library?		
	—It's next to the classi	room. ()		
	A. What	B. Where	C. How	D. How old
7.	(0.5分) —Is this you	ır pencil?		
	—No, ()		
	A. it isn't		B. it is	
	C. it's		D. it doesn't	
8.	(0.5分) Wang Hui an	nd Liu Meigood frie	ends. ()	
	A. is	B. are	C. am	D. /
9.	(0.5分) There	_ a book and some pens i	n the bag. Please give	them the to old man. ()
	A. be	B. are	C. is	D. have
10	. (0.5分) —Hello, 1	Mary!?		
	—It's sunny. (
A. What's the weather likeB. What day is it today				
	C. What's your favou	ırite sport		
	D. How old are you			

二、根据汉语意思和音标提示或者首字母和音标提示完成下列句子,将每题完整的单词写在答题卡的相应

位置上。



11. (0.5%) Miss Zhou is our (/'ti:tfə/) and we all like her.				
12. (0.5 分) Three plus ten is (/, θ3: 'ti: n/)				
13. (0.5 分) —How do you"kite" (/spel/) ?				
—K - I - T - E, kite.				
14. (0.5 分) It's Wednesday today.Tomorrow is (/'θ3:zdeɪ/)				
15. (0.5分) I'm John.I'm in Class Two, (/gre1d/) Seven.				
16. (0.5 分) Washington is the/'kæpitl/ of the USA.				
17. (0.5 分) My mother is my grandparents' d (/'dɔ: tə/)				
18. (0.5 分) I want to be a d (/'dpktə/) in the future so that I can save people's lives.				
19. (0.5 分) There is a c (/kəm'pju: tə/) in our classroom.We can do lots of things online.				
20. (0.5 分) We have a big p (/'ple1graund/) in our school.I like playing football.				
三、根据中文提示组词成句,并将完整的句子写在答题卡的相应位置上。				
21. (1分) 餐厅在哪儿?				
dining, is, the, hall				
22. (1分)这是我们学校的地图。				
a map of, this, our, school				
23. (1分) 老师桌子上没有书。				
there, desk, books, any, on				
24. (1分) 见到你们所有人很高兴。				
all, nice, it, meet, is				
25. (1分) 哈尔滨冬天的天气很冷。				
very cold, in, is, Harbin, in winter				
26. (1分) 我爸爸在警察局工作。				
job, at, is, a police station				
27. (1分) 图书馆在科学实验室的左面。				
the science lab, is, the library				
28. (1分) 贝蒂的父母在同一所医院工作。				
Betty's parents, hospital, are, the same				



29. (1分) 这是我父母。

my parents, are, these

30. (1分) 彼得来自英国,他 13岁了。

Peter, is, England, thirteen, old, years, he

四、阅读理解阅 读下面三篇短文,根据短文内容,从短文后各题所给的 $A \times B \times C \times D$ 四个选项中,选择最佳答案。

31. (6分)

My favourite season



My favourite season is spring, because everything is getting new and fresh again. I like having picnics and taking photos with my friends. I don't like autumn, because I know that it's going to be getting cold soon.

Matt/UK:



Autumn is my favourite season. I love the changing of leaves. I like the colors. I love the autumn wind. It blows the leaves around. And I often take a walk in that autumn air with a warm cup of coffee. My least favourite season is summer, because it's too hot.

Anna/Germany:



I like summer best.It's very cool in my hometown, and it's nice to have a long and sunny summer. There are a lot of outdoor activities you can take part in, such as going camping . My least favourite is winter, and you don't want to go outside.

Neil/Canada:



My favourite season is winter, because there's a lot of snow, and it's very beautiful. When the countryside is covered with snow, I love building snowmen with my friends. So I like winter.

Kat/US:

(1) Matt's favourite season is _____.

A.spring

B.summer

C.autumn

D.winter
(2) Where is Anna from?
A.The US.
B.Canada.
C.The UK.
D.Germany.
(3) What's the weather like in Neil's hometown in summer?
A.Wet
B.Cool
C.Windy
D.Cloudy
32. (8%) The King family comes to a new big city, but Mrs.King's son, Sam is not happy.He doesn't have
anyone to play with. "Don't worry!" says his mother. "You will soon make friends here."
One morning, there is a knock (敲门) at the door .Sam's mother, opens it.There stands a woman.It is
Mrs.Brown.She comes to borrow two eggs.She wants to make cakes.Mrs.King gives her two.In the afternoon there
is another knock at the door.Mrs.King opens it and she sees a boy standing there. "My name is Mike Brown," he
says, thank you, Mike, "says Mrs.King. "Come in and meet my son Sam."
Look!Sam and Mike are having the cake and milk.They are playing football.Now they are friends!Mike says
"I'm glad you live next door." Sam says, "I must thank your mother for coming to borrow eggs." Mike laughs and
tells Sam, "My mother doesn't want the two eggs, "That's a funny way to make friends.It's an easy way.It can
work!"
(1) Sam is unhappy when he is in the new city because
A. Mike doesn't like him
B. his mother isn't in the city
C. he thinks the city is too small
D. he has no friends to play with
(2) Mrs.King gives Mrs.Brown one morning.
A. a piece of cake
B. two eggs
C. a bottle of milk
D. a football
(3) In the afternoon, have the cake and milk together.
A. Sam and Mike
B. Sam and his mother
C. Mike and his mother
D. Mrs.King and Mrs.Brown
(4) From the passage we know Mrs.Brown is

- A. cold and busy
- B. kind and healthy
- C. clever and friendly
- D. hardworking and traditional
- 33. (6分) Your school days should be some of the best and happiest days of your life. How can you get the most from them, and be sure you do not waste (浪费) this great time to learn?

Be active (积极的) at school

Don't say things are hard or boring. Take interest in school life and your school subjects (科目). Join lots of activities. Put up your hands quickly in class. Go around the school with a big smile. If you are not working, you are wasting your time at school. Teachers cannot make everything enjoyable.

Keep healthy

If you don't eat a good breakfast, you will be thinking about food in class. If you go to bed late and don't have enough (足够的) sleep, you will be sleepy in class. You need to play enough sports every day in order to keep your body strong.

Face the problem (问题)

Do not say you will do things tomorrow. If you get behind the class, it is very hard to get back in front. You cannot finish the race if you rest all the time. Everyone fails (未通过) some exams and has bad days. Don't make small problems very big. Don't forget to ask for help. You are young, and no one thinks you must do everything quite well!

Spend the weekends

Don't waste time lying in bed on Saturday or Sunday morning.Go and play sports, get together with friends in the park to relax(放松),learn to play the piano,there are also a lot of things to do.You may read a book,practice English or help Mum with housework.

(2) Which of the following is true according to the passage?

A. You must do everything quite well.

D.make small problems very big

B. You can always do things tomorrow.

C. You should have a good breakfast.

D. You can only go out to relax on weekends.

(3) What does the passage mainly talk about?

A.How to be happy on school days.

B.How to spend the weekends well.



C. How to be active in class activities.

D.How to face small problems at school.

五、阅读短文, 根据短文内容回答问题。

34. (10分) Are you tired of carrying a heavy schoolbag filled with books? Don't worry, there's a solution (解决方法)!E - readers can help you say goodbye to your heavy schoolbags.

An e - reader can hold hundreds of books in its memory card (存储卡). Many people are choosing to replace (替换) their heavy schoolbags with these small and lightweight e - readers.

Most e - readers are thin and weigh less than 500 g.They can download an e - book in just 60 seconds! "It's so convenient (方便的). You can have so many books right at your fingertips!"said Meghan Chenausky,16,a student from the UK.

Chinese schoolchildren are also trying e - readers. At the 2010 Shanghai Expo, an e - schoolbag was on show. It is a special e - reader. Students can use it to download textbooks from the app store. Students can also use it to send and receive homework.

Some schools in Beijing and Shanghai have tried this e - schoolbag for a few years."It's excellent.I don't have to carry a heavy schoolbag anymore, "said Xiao Qi, 15 (环境) because it saves paper."

New e - readers have other functions (功能) besides reading, such as Wi - Fi and multimedia. However, "says Zeng Wenwen, 43, from Beijing Other parents worry that e-readers may be bad for children's eyes.

In conclusion, e - readers are a wonderful choice to heavy schoolbags. But remember to use them wisely.

- (1) What may help you say goodbye to your heavy schoolbags?
- (2) What are most e readers like?
- (3) What can students use the special e reader to do?
- (4) Do you like e readers? Why or why not? (Write down at least 2 reasons 请列举至少两点原因)

六、书面表达

35. (10 分)根据中文和英文提示完成一篇不少于 40 词的文段写作,文中已给内容不计入总词数。所给提示词语仅供选用。请不要写出你的校名和姓名。

每个人的人生中,总有朋友帮助我们共同成长,学校月刊正在开展以"我的好朋友"为主题的征文活动。请给大家用英文介绍一个自己的好朋友进行投稿(年龄、国籍、班级等),爱好以及性格。

提示词语: like, reading, playing basketball, friendly, help

提示问题:

Who is your best friend? How old is he/she? Where is he/she from? ...

What is his/her hobby?

What is he/she like?





参考答案



- 一、单项选择。从下面各题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中,选择可以填入空白处的最佳选项。
- 1. 【答案】B
- 2. 【答案】A
- 3. 【答案】B
- 4. 【答案】A
- 5. 【答案】B
- 6. 【答案】B
- 7. 【答案】A
- 8. 【答案】B
- 9.【答案】C
- 10. 【答案】A
- 二、根据汉语意思和音标提示或者首字母和音标提示完成下列句子,将每题完整的单词写在答题卡的相应位置上。
- 11.【答案】teacher
- 12. 【答案】thirteen
- 13.【答案】spell
- 14. 【答案】Thursday
- 15. 【答案】Grade
- 16. 【答案】capital
- 17. 【答案】daughter
- 18. 【答案】doctor
- 19. 【答案】computer
- 20. 【答案】playground
- 三、根据中文提示组词成句,并将完整的句子写在答题卡的相应位置上。
- 21. 【答案】Where is the dining hall?
- 22. 【答案】This is a map of our school.
- 23. 【答案】There aren't any books on the teacher's desk.
- 24. 【答案】It is nice to meet you all.
- 25. 【答案】It is very cold in Harbin in winter.
- 26. 【答案】My father's job is at a police station.
- 27. 【答案】The library is on the left of the science lab.
- 28. 【答案】Betty's parents are at the same hospital.
- 29. 【答案】These are my parents.
- 30. 【答案】Peter is from England and he is thirteen years old.

四、阅读理解 阅读下面三篇短文,根据短文内容,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选择最佳答案。



- 31.【答案】ADB
- 32.【答案】DBAC
- 33. 【答案】CCA
- 五、阅读短文,根据短文内容回答问题。
- 34. 【答案】(1) E readers.
 - (2) Most e readers are thin and weigh less than 500 g, and they can download an e book in just 60 seconds.
 - (3) They can use it to download textbooks from the app store and send and receive homework.
 - (4) Yes, I do. Because it is easy to read and carry, and it also saves paper.

六、书面表达

35.【答案】

My best friend

Li Hua is my good friend.He's 13 years old.He is from China.We are in the same class, Class One, Grade Seven.He likes reading and playing basketball.If he has time, he often plays basketball with us on the playground.He is very friendly and helpful.He often helps me with my study.